

Meeting called to order 6:30 pm

Lt. Governor Tom David opened the meeting at 6:30 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance and the Invocation by Lt Governor Elect Christine Mitchell.

LG Tom recognized Past Governor and Past Lieutenant Governor's at the meeting.

ROLL CALL OF CLUBS:

1.	Brighton	0
2.	Canandaigua	0
3.	Farmington-Victor	1
4.	Geneva	2
5.	Honeoye Falls-Mendon	4
6.	Lakeshore – Rochester	0
7.	Newark	0
8.	Palmyra Macedon	0
9.	Penfield Perinton	2
10.	Seneca Falls Waterloo	4
11.	Webster	2

Trivia Question: None

SECRETARY REPORT:

The November 2022 meeting were not reviewed at the meeting. They will be at the February meeting.

TREASURER REPORT:

Treasurer Joyce reported an account balance of \$1,160.29. Large items consisted of income and expenses from the Passing of the Banner Meeting. A motion from Robert Calabrese and a second by Barb Shore, all approved.

LG COMMENTS:

LG Tom David updated everyone on the Bushnell Basin club's status. They currently have approximated 14 to 15 members.

LG Tom David informed everyone Treasurer Joyce Marble will be sending out annual due notices within the month. The fee will be \$15.00 per member.

Club Recognition:

Honeoye Falls-Mendon -

They completed Halloween Trunk for Treat

Providing Christmas for two families. It will include a gift card for food for a Christmas meal.



On 1/16/23, they will be partnering with Mendon Library reading for the Children (First Lady's project)

Also, doing a Little Library

Farmington-Victor-

Key Club carved over 700 pumpkins

Food Distribution for Farmington/Victor Methodist Church

Wrapped gifts for the Farmington/Victor Methodist Church. The gift included a stuff animal and book

Children's Christmas party at the club

Auctioning a quilt. The quilt was at the meeting for viewing purposes

Geneva -

During the month of November – honoring Home Town Hero's with dinner and plaques Golasano Child Hospital
Christmas Bell ringing
Boys and Girls club
Added three new members

Webster -

Annual Gift Wrapping Party with Key Club
Going to ABC Day Care to open presents with the children
Adopt a family for Christmas
Would like to set up a multiple club meeting to do inter-clubs. The meeting should have a speaker for the event

Penfield-Perinton

4 to 5 possible new members LG Tom David and Joyce Marble assisting the club to get back on its feet Will be having the annual Christmas Party on 12/13/22. It will include the annual Robert Calabrese Raffle drawing

Seneca Falls/Waterloo

October we held Trunk or Treat, had over 300 children
On November 22, 2022 we held a joint holiday party with the Waterloo Rotary Club. Proceeds were divided between three local food pantries.
We are also going to try to do a joint service project in the spring



On December 10, 2022 doing a ziti dinner (Mrs. Martini's Pasta Dinner) during Seneca Falls annual "It's a Wonderful Life" weekend

LG News:

LG Tom David informed the meeting that five clubs have completed achievement awards for club officers. If other club wants to process an achievement award, Marty Toombs has the e-mail to send in the applications.

President Tina Lotz was recently in the Finger Lakes Times newspaper promoting Kiwanis.

Jim Mancuso recently recognized Key Club recipients for their service

Clubs under 35 members can get micro grants to help the club service projects. The Seneca Falls/Waterloo club applied for the grant. The club is donating a vegetable stand and applied for the grant to order hydroponic lights for the stand. The stand is being donated to the Seneca Falls School district.

Key Club and Circle K club members show their enthusiasm in Kiwanis. If you want to increase enthusiasm in your club, invite members of the clubs to your club as a speaker.

Children's Foundation Contributions for clubs. LG Tom David can teach any club on how to get credit for donations they make. Just let him know if you need assistance. Currently how we have been processing them is not recognizing our contributions.

Kamp Kiwanis – LG Tom David spoke about this summer's Kamp Kiwanis plans. Asks each club to be prepared to sponsor at least one child for Kamp and more if you can. Please bring your Kampers pledge to the February Division meeting or email Lt. Governor Tom with your pledge.

Christine Mitchell is scheduling Child Protection training. Invite her to your club to get the training done.

Mid-winter Conference is the weekend of February 9, 2023 in Albany NY. The theme is to bring something for Kamp Kiwanis - TBD

Golasano MOD is April 1, 2023 at East View Mall. We will be doing extra raffles and fund raisers to raise funds for the Golasano Children's Hospital. We may also partner with Lafontaine. More information to come.

LG Tom David talked about Tri K weekend Leadership Program. He will have more information at the next meeting.

Kiwanis Ginger Bread House completion with the Genesee Division. Member who assisted on the Ginger Bread House had a great time. They even completed and inter-club while making the Ginger



Bread House. The house is now at the George Eastman's house. He also provided pictures of the house for all to see.

The Seneca Falls/Waterloo club is doing Lottery Calendars if anyone is interested. It the first annual calendar fund raiser and will be sponsoring this each year going forward. If any club would like help in starting a Lotto Calendar please ask.

As there was no further items, the meeting adjourned at 7:33 pm.

Next Division Meeting will be February 13, 2023 at 6:30 PM.

Respectfully, Honeoye Falls-Mendon

Joyce Marble,

Treasurer